
Public Notice 
 
The City of Houston (City) Housing and Community Development Department (HCDD) 
will be submitting its Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) for 
Fiscal Year 2011 (July 1, 2010 – June 30, 2011) to the United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) by the close of business on October 28, 2011.    
The CAPER is an annual report that describes the use of the following Entitlement 
Grants:  Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment 
Partnerships Grant (HOME), Emergency Shelter Grant (ESG), and the Housing 
Opportunities for Persons with AIDS Grant (HOPWA), and others that may be added 
from time to time. The CAPER also lists accomplishments and evaluates the City’s 
progress in meeting its goals and objectives identified in its Five Year Strategic Plan on 
a year by year basis. A copy of the  Proposed Draft CAPER will be available for citizen 
review on HCDD’s website at www.houstonhousing.org by 12:00 noon on October  11, 
2011, at HCDD’s office located at 601 Sawyer Street, Suite 400, between the business 
hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday;  and at the Central Houston 
Public Library branch located at 500 McKinney Street, Monday through Thursday from 
9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. and Friday through Saturday from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  The 
public has fifteen (15) days to comment on the Proposed Draft CAPER.  All comments 
must be submitted in writing through the US Mail to the City of Houston, HCDD, 601 
Sawyer Street, Suite 400, Houston, TX  77007, Attention:  Brenda Scott, or through e-
mail at Brenda.Scott@HoustonTX.gov. The fifteen (15) day period extends from 
Tuesday, October 11, 2011 through Wednesday, October 26, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. when 
comments will no longer be accepted.   

http://www.houstonhousing.org/
mailto:Brenda.Scott@HoustonTX.gov

